
            WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC 
                             June 4, 1991 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/Unit 251 President. 
There were ?? members present 
 
Minutes from the May 7th meeting were read and approved 
 
The Treasure's report was read and approved. 
 
 
                          OLD BUSINESS 
The Amateur repeater that used to be on 146.745 Mhz has been put back 
on the air.  The components needed to put it back on the air have been 
purchased.  The new repeater frequency is 147.255 Mhz 
 
There was a reminder of the Parkersburg Homecoming BINGO games which 
will be August 16th, 17th, and 18th.  Also Leo WA8BMA/Unit 259 needs a 
list of operators to provide communications for the Half Marathon and 
parade line-up 
 
There was a reminder of Volcano Days BINGO September 27th, 28th, and 
29th at Mountwood Park 
 
Artsbridge of Parkersburg wants to thank all of those who helped 
with their annual Bed Races.  Those helping were: Dick N8CSR/Unit 264, 
Bill N8KMN/Unit 254, Karen N8KVU/Unit 261, Duane N8LDM/Unit 260, and 
Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251 
 
There was a reminder of the County Wide Disaster drill to be held at 
WVU/P July 13th 
 
There was a reminder of the Freedom Festival June 29th at the Vienna 
Fire station 
 
There was a reminder of the River Sweep to be held June 15th 
 
There was a reminder that Field Day will be held June 29th an 30th, 
and everyone should be thinking what equipment to bring. 
 
 
                          NEW BUSINESS 
Duane N8LDM/Unit 260 has been appointed as new RACES Officer and 
Assistant Communications Officer of Wood County Emergency Services.  He 
appoint was on June 1st 
 
Ken WA8LLM/Unit 251 brought up the idea of making the active members 
of Wood County RACES, active members in the Wood County Emergency 
Communications INC.  Since members Wood County RACES are registered 
with Wood County Emergency Services, and Wood County Emergency 
Communications INC. provides back-up and over-load communications for 
Wood County Emergency Services, it would make for a better working 
relations between all three organizations.  Duane says he's working on 
a Point System to keep track of the RACES members activities 
 
The Telephone Company Pioneers are going to hold a walk for the 



Homeless.  The walk will be held August 3rd at 8:00 am starting at the 
Parkersburg City Building.  They need us to provide them with 
communications 
 
The Wood County Fire Fighter Association meeting will held June 10th 
at the Williamstown Fire Station. 
 
 
 
 
 
                        THOSE IN ATTENDANCE 
 
 
 


